



# MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING

8 pm on 28 April 2016 at the Honor Oak Pub, SE23

---

## **In Attendance**

---

James Cross, Ellie Rogers, Zaria Greenhill, Gavin Bolam, Dave Lowry, Jim Smith, Leo Stevens, Svea Polster, Alex Roberts, Josh Smaller

Apologies: Sydney Couldridge, Annie Maunton, Alex Drew, Marcel Jenkins, Nicholas Taylor,

---

## **Welcome**

---

JC welcomed everybody to the meeting.

---

## **Minutes of last meeting and matters arising**

---

The minutes for the meeting in March were completed by ER and have been posted on our website and Facebook page. Comments can be made regarding accuracy via our website.

---

## **General update**

---

The following was noted and agreed as appropriate:

- 3 Peaks Challenge - this will take place on 17 July with a sponsored walk
- Bat walk - this will take place on 3 September

---

## **Festival**

---

The following was discussed and agreed:

- Infrastructure - NT will report back re bins. JS will hire tables, van, 40 bales etc as per last year. GB will hire a generator via Glendale. ER will ask NT if he could ask the allotment re disposal of bales as per last year. GB confirmed that all other infrastructure is agreed/booked.
- Funding - Seb Roche £700 for 20 boards, Hunters tbc, vets £600 for farm, Blythe Hill Tavern £300.
- Raffle - JC updated us on the licence requirements, ie none. AR updated re her amazing list of prizes. SC will prepare the ticket design. GB will secure a star prize from Sainsburys.
- Leaflets - we will do this if Hunters pay and distribute. LS will organise the boards
- Stalls - update from LS. 30 stalls, 3 food confirmed. Hopcroft forum will be placed in the friends tent. We discussed ice cream vans - agreed £800 for Pearl etc. The Beer Dispensary is keen to provide beer stall on profit share, but to be confirmed. LS will contact MW re sausages. JC will do food hygiene cert and assist MW.
- Kids tent - LS will ask the Scouts to run races. ER suggested we make a signing he kids tent from mosaic. Agreed good idea, but delay for proper consideration.
- Merchandise - stocktake will take place on 22 May.
- Tents - JS reported the tents would be collected, but he was concerned about the key issue at the store. Agreed he'd speak with Glendale about it.
- Opening and raffle - ER to ask NT to get in touch with Mayor and Vicky F MP.

---

## AOB

---

None.

---

## Future meetings

---

Next meeting to be agreed by email. Subsequently agreed to be 9 June 2016 at 8pm.

**ER**  
10 May 2016

